## Alba Borough Minutes November 14, 2022 Monthly Meeting

The Alba Borough Council held the regular monthly meeting at 6 pm at the Alba Christian Church. The meeting was opened by President Carol Bastion.

The minutes from the last meeting were read. Lorelei Colton made the motion to approve the minutes, Steve Bastion seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Treasurer's report was read. Danielle May made a motion to pay the bills and Carol Bastion seconded the motion. The motion passed and the bills will be paid.

## Old Business:

Constable Pierchorowicz spoke on behalf of Judge Wilcox's Office. He pressed the issue of communities not knowing their neighbors anymore and to report to him or Judge Wilcox if there is any possibly suspicious activity occurring near us. He has jurisdiction throughout Pennsylvania and can proceed with warrants in Pennsylvania and New York.

There was no update currently about the light pole on Cemetery Road.

There was no update currently about the property survey.

Jeff from PennWisp is using the Southeastern corner of Colton's property to place equipment for the fiberoptic internet.

The electronic speed sign has updated its location this time. It is now located on North bound Route 14. Vehicles have been reported going 80-96MPH and at an average of 45-50MPH.

The trail camera at the park is working well at its new location.

There was no participation in Trick-or-Treat night this year. There was a brief discussion on possibly changing the night next year.

## **New Business:**

A few announcements were made from mail received by the borough including:

Bradford County Borough Association Meeting, upcoming TCC meeting, County local tax totals reported by borough/township, UGI Pipeline safety information, and Bradford County Department of Public Safety resources.

There were a couple of updates sent from DCED about upcoming filing dates, Act 41 and Act 57. We had concluded that Act 41 may not affect the borough too directly, however, Act 57 may be something that needs to be addressed within the borough. Carol Bastion was going to investigate Act 57 and what we may need to do in response to the update.

There was an update from Representative Clint Owletts newsletter regarding formal complaints in response to Frontier Service. Borough council members were given forms to fill out or hand out and return to Representative Owletts office regarding their experience with frontier.

There will be a tree purchased for the Alba Park.

Mayor Dale Palmer requested the approval of the board to allow Steve and Carol Bastion to use the one bay of the Borough garage to store their car for the winter. The board was in consensus to allow the use of the borough garage for storage of the vehicle.

Lorelei Colton made a motion that the board proceed with hiring Elenberger to create a gravel driveway for the cluster boxes. Danielle May seconded the motion. Mayor Dale Palmer will call and get the construction coordinated.

Present were: Tricia Jackson (Sec./Treas.), President Carol Bastion, Vice President Lorelei Colton; Mayor Dale Palmer; Councilmembers: Danielle May, Broc Forbes, Steve Bastion, Ron Colton

Guests: Mr. and Mrs. Pierchorowicz and Caleb Jackson

Steve Bastion made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ron Colton seconded the motion.

Respectively submitted by,

Tim Jackson

Tricia Jackson

Alba Borough Secretary/Treasurer